BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

April 11, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Charles Gotta
Absent:  Steve Palmer
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, Hunt Voelker, Dan Burdick, Phil Visintainer
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the March 14, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Gotta and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 4-0.
Public Remarks: 
None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Gotta, to replace the failed hot water heater at Co#2 for a total of $775. Voted 4-0 in favor.
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Germain, to expend $6,810.38 from account 5658 on various fire fighting supplies (to include axial plate pipe, nozzles, hooks, tools, mounts, brackets, salvage covers and replacement elevator keys). Voted 4-0 in favor. 
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: 
Chairman Salafia received updated info from ACG that included tax forms from the distributions of 2015. He signed these and sent them to the IRS.
Unfinished Business:  

A) Set date for building repair walkthrough and workshop: Walkthrough will be Wednesday April 20, 2016 starting at Co#1 at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Hurne noted that he had put together a draft of a punch list for work compiled from Mr. Burdick’s list. He attended the Board of Finance meeting on behalf of the Department and pleaded for help from the town for the repairs. He suggests forming a small building repair sub-committee with Rich Kelly and Dan Burdick. Mr. Hurne also discussed the debt sinking fund that has no funds in it currently; Chairman Salafia noted that he would speak to Mr. Jylkka about this.
B) Update on code compliance work: Mr. Germain has been in touch with Mr. Freund, who stated that work is ongoing; he expects to be completed by the end of April or the first week of May. As of April 7, Co# 3 work was completed. The Fire Marshal will inspect Co #3 for compliance.
New Business:
A) Data entry person (and training) for Glastonbury dispatch: Data entry will be needed for the dispatch mapping system, which will break E. Hampton down into zones of our choosing for functions of addressing, special needs, automatic mutual aid and multiple calls to an address.

Mr. Hurne made a motion, seconded by Mr. Germain, to authorize Chief Voelker’s secretary Eliza LoPresti to work with the Chief regarding the new dispatch, for the hours necessary. Voted 4-0 in favor.
In other new business, Chairman Salafia noted that the Fire Police bonuses for 2015 were accidentally not entered.  A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Gotta, to award a $65 bonus to Mike Rich and a $45 bonus to Charles Spakowski. Voted 4-0 in favor.

Mr. Germain noted that he has not heard back from the Grant Committee on a communication regarding possible grants. He does not feel that he can move forward on pursuing a grant without the Committee members weighing in, as he wants to make sure to move forward based on the needs of the Department.

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m..  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
